
 

 

 

 

SENATE STANDING COMMITTEE ON LEGAL AND CONSTITUTIONAL AFFAIRS 

AUSTRALIAN HUMAN RIGHTS COMMISSION 

Question No. 3 

Senator Brandis asked the following question at the hearing on 18 October 2011: 

Senator BRANDIS: Did you write to the Attorney, or any other minister for that matter, or did you have a 

meeting with the Attorney or any other minister as the Australian Human Rights Commission and say, 'Well, it is 

our view that the policy of your government is not a rights-respecting policy'?  

Ms Branson: I cannot identify a meeting with the Attorney. Normally on an issue of that kind—although the 

Attorney would have been alerted if I was speaking to another minister—I would have sought to speak with the 

minister for immigration. In this case I did not meet with him personally, as I have indicated. I think it likely that I 

wrote to him but certainly we made public statements and I think issued press releases to that effect.  

Senator BRANDIS: Could you please take this on notice. What I would like to see is the correspondence. You 

said you wrote to him.  

Ms Branson: I said I think I probably did.  

Senator BRANDIS: Can you produce to the committee please the correspondence from the Human Rights 

Commission to either the Attorney or to the minister for immigration in which the Human Rights Commission's 

concerns about the so-called Malaysia solution were expressed to the government?  

Ms Branson: I will take that on notice. 

Senator BRANDIS: Thank you. 

 

The answer to the honourable senator’s question is as follows: 

The President of the Australian Human Rights Commission, Catherine Branson QC, wrote to the Minister for 

Immigration and Citizenship to express concern about third country transfer arrangements on 26 August 

2011. A copy of the letter is attached.  

The Commission also issued a number of media statements regarding third-country processing 

arrangements: 

Government should not revive Malaysian agreement (12 September 2011): at 

www.humanrights.gov.au/about/media/media_releases/2011/81_11.html  

Commission warns against revisiting aspects of ‘Pacific Solution’ (22 August 2011): at 

www.humanrights.gov.au/about/media/media_releases/2011/75_11.html   

Sending asylum seekers to Malaysia is not the answer to addressing people smuggling (25 July 2011): at 

www.humanrights.gov.au/about/media/media_releases/2011/61_11.html   

 

http://www.humanrights.gov.au/about/media/media_releases/2011/81_11.html
http://www.humanrights.gov.au/about/media/media_releases/2011/75_11.html
http://www.humanrights.gov.au/about/media/media_releases/2011/61_11.html


 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 


